
Christian Women Meeting 
 
June 7, 2015 
 
The meeting was opened with a prayer by President Anita Neu.  There were 8 members 
present.  Minutes of the last meeting were ready by Barb Walz.  A motion was made to approve 
the minutes by Judy Schutz and seconded by Irene Rausch.  The treasurer’s report was ready by 
Judi Schreiner.  A motion was made by Eileen Hansen and seconded by Shirley Kuechle to 
approve it.  Shirley Kuechle and Eileen Hansen gave a sick committee report.  Please keep all 
parishioners that are ill in your prayers. 
 
Old Business:  Will check with Father Tom if we should go with cut flowers or green plants. 
 
Fun-Food-Fun Day on Thursday, June 4, 2015 at St. Benedict, Avon MN was a very good, 
informational meeting. 
 
Parish Life Report:  On June 6, 2015 at 7:30 pm Mass at St. Nicholas Church was a celebration 
for Father Mark Stang.  It was his 25th anniversary of priesthood.  Lemonade, cake and popcorn 
were served. 
 
August 2, 2015 will be the Kimball/St. Nicholas Combined Parish Picnic.  It will be hosted at St. 
Nicholas this year with a 10 am Mass.  Picnic to follow. 
 
August 16, 2015 will be the Mass at Old St. Nick, with Mass at 8 am. 
 
Door prize was won by Irene Rausch. 
 
Submitted by Barb Walz. 


